CRIMINAL JUSTICE COORDINATING COUNCIL
Minutes - February 21, 2013

Call to Order. Vice Chair Kraft called the meeting of the Criminal Justice Coordinating
Council to order at 4:02 P.M. in the Courthouse Conference Center on the second floor of the Rock
County Courthouse-East.

Committee Members Present: Vice Chair Sandra Kraft, Max Arriaga, Neil Deupree, Rich
Gruber, Lorenzo Henderson (4:05 P.M.), Charmian Klyve, Chief David Moore, Eric Nelson, David

O’Leary (4:05 P.M.), Ed Pearson, Angie Moran (for Laura Kleber), and Randy West (for Marv
Wopat).

Committee Members Absent: Tom Gubbin, Judge Daley, Regina Dunkin, George Smith, Jr.,
and Sheriff Spoden.

: Staff Members Present: FElizabeth Pohlman McQuillen, Criminal Justice System
Planner/Analyst; Captain Curt Fell, Sheriff’s Office and Kate Flanagan, Mental Health/AODA
Division Manager.

Others Present: Colleen Wisch, Lynda Owens, NAMI Rock County; Kay Deupree, League of
Women Voters and Supervisor Steve Howland.

Approval of Agenda. Ms. Klyve moved approval of the agenda, second by Mr. Deupree.
ADOPTED.

Approval of Minutes from January 17, 2013. Mr. Nelson moved approval of the minutes,
second by Mr. West. ADOPTED.

BHRSC Update — Kate Flanagan. Ms. Flanagan said it has been almost one year since the
BHRSC became a formal body. She said attendance has been great. Their focus now is working on a
strategic plan with Zia Partners, whose initial site visit was in December and their next visit will be on
May 7", The group has been working on the data process and systems mapping. She thanked Ms.
Pohlman McQuillen for her help in obtaining the grant used to hire Zia. She said they are also looking
to apply for the Justice and Mental Health Collaboration Grant for reentry services. The grant
application is due next month. In September, the grant supporting Zia Partners ends and the BHRSC
strategic planning will be completed.

Statewide CJCC Update — David O’Leary. Mr. O’Leary said he has attended several
meetings and mentioned there is some data sharing, however, agencies are still very territorial with
information. He added they are just starting work on the systems mapping. Mr. O’Leary was
appointed to Chair the Evidence-Based Practice Committee by the Attorney General and they had their
first meeting last week. Mr. O’Leary mentioned that Rock County is advanced in many areas.

Pretrial Monitoring and Proxy Update/Discussion. Mr. O’Leary said everyone does
everything differently with regard to pretrial services and there are a lot of ways to look at this. He
said the CJCC needs to decide whom should be diverted out of jail. Mr. Nelson said Rock County jail
houses many on cash bonds. Mr. Nelson mentioned that Milwaukee County has a bail monitoring
diversion program and perhaps we should invite them to come and speak with the CICC. Ms.
Pohlman McQuillen said she will talk with Commander Chellevold about breaking down who is sitting
in jail on cash bonds pretrial. Ms. Pohlman McQuillen will also contact Milwaukee County’s pretrial



monitoring program for a possible presentation in Rock County. Commander Fell mentioned the
Sheriff’s Office cannot track mental health issues with inmates. Mr. Henderson asked Mr. O’Leary the
number of pending non-criminal cases and Mr. O’Leary replied he would have to check with his office
along with the Clerk of Courts. Ms. Klyve asked if the Sheriff’s Office and/or Police Departments
would be able to complete a few more steps in their booking process to learn more about the individual
they arrested.

Resource Fair 2013. Ms. Pohlman McQuillen informed the Committee the kickoff meeting
is March 5, 2013, in N-1, fifth floor courthouse conference room. It is her hope the CICC continues to
be in favor of this event. She invited anyone that wanted to be a part of this initiative to attend the
meeting.

Support for Justice and Mental Health Collaboration Program Grant Application. Ms.
Pohlman McQuillen asked for the CJCC’s endorsement of the BHRSC’s application for this grant.
There is $250,000 available for a 24-month planning and implementation grant. The BHRSC gave
their approval earlier today. Mr. Deupree moved approval for support of this grant, second by Mr.
Gruber. ADOPTED.

Grants Update. = Ms. Pohlman McQuillen said the CIT Grant was submitted the other day.
The training will likely be the second week of September.

TAD Grant. Nothing to report.

Federal Drug Court Grant. Nothing to report.

CJCC Grant. Nothing to report.

Discussion Regarding Law Enforcement Concerns — Heroin Update. Chief Moore
mentioned Operation “Broken Needle” and the results from three search warrants—eight arrests and
nine children referred to CPS. There is a concern regarding the increase use of prescription drug use.
Mr. O’Leary said Walgreens (Center Ave.) was robbed today for the drug Oxycodone. Mr. O’Leary
said heroin is so readily available. We have been fortunate there have been no deaths recently.

Areas of Future Action and Discussion for CJCC. Mr. Henderson informed the Committee
of a pilot program in which the incarcerated parents and children can bridge the gap by various
activities such as writing exercises, visits, and Skype. Beloit College is involved with this program
and they are excited about working together. Ms. Klyve mentioned that about 50% of the CPS
participants have one parent incarcerated. She mentioned that Mr. Horozewski is talking about such a
program. Ms. Klyve said many of the fights between parents and teenagers in the home are more of a
family problem, not a law enforcement situation.

Mr. Nelson said he visited the OWI Court last week and was very impressed. There are about
11 participants currently.

Mr. O’Leary said the Veterans Court will not be receiving anymore referrals from his office at
this time. He said there are areas in need of improvement that need to be addressed first.

Citizen Participation and Announcements. None.




Future Meeting Date. The next CJCC meeting is Thursday, March 21, 2013, Courthouse
Conference Center at 4:00 P.M.

Adjournment. Mr. Gruber moved adjournment at 4:55 P.M., second by Mr. Deupree.
ADOPTED.

Respectfully submitted,

Sue Zastoupil
Human Resources Secretary
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